
 

Board of Fire Commissioners 

Bridgewater Township, NJ 

Fire District #2 

 

 

Regular Meeting:      Date: 12-18-13 

 

In accordance with the “Open Act Sunshine Law” the regular meeting was called to 

order by Chairman Ronald Hazen at 8:00 p.m. 

 

The flag salute was led by all and roll call of the board was taken: 

 

Present: Ronald Hazen (P), Debbie Brown (P), Joseph Langon  (P), Douglass 

Zielaznicki (P) Gloria Langon (P). 

Also Present:  Rob Hanlon, Chris Ireland, Jamie Brown, Jeff Taylor 

The minutes from the previous meeting were read. A motion to accept the minutes 

was made by DZ and seconded by DB and all were in favor. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Previous Balance $ 276,134.75 

We Received  $ 129,443.12  

New Balance  $ 396,699.76 

A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by DB and seconded by DZ and 

all were in favor 

 

Correspondence: 

1. Check from VFIS $6,593.19 less $255.00 deductible for E-1 pumper.   fee. 

2. VFIS letter and copy of check for John M. in the amount of $228.58 

Christmas card from VFIS 

3. Two letters from Harleysville Ins. Company 

4. Newsletter from NJ State assoc. of Fire Districts. 

5.  

A motion to pay the bills and accept the correspondence was made by DZ and 

seconded by DB and all were in favor. 

 

Meeting open to the public: 8:08 pm 

 John Marsigliano reported he received the check from VFIS.. 

Meeting closed to the public: 8:09 pm 

 

Chief’s Report: Yes Report handed in. 

 Line item on budget  $8000 

 Reimburse fireman for damaged glasses. 



 

Chief Engineer’s Report: Yes Report handed in. 

 Brush truck still has problems. 

 DZ made a motion to get lights on back of 105 all were in favor. 

 

Rescue Squad Chief:    Yes Report handed in. 

 

Old Business: 

1) John Marsigliano taken care of. 

2) Jeff Taylor to take over while Chris Ireland away. 

3) Police report received for accident Ron had. 

4) Police came to firehouse for Doug Z.as he said he did not know he hit 

someone with fire truck. 

 

New Business: 

1) There is a need to enforce zero tolerance according to our by-laws.  

Commissioners need to be informed immediately when accidents occur as 

well as insurance company this tie both accidents were not reported to us 

for varied reasons.. 

 

Being there is no other business to bring before the board, a motion to adjourn the 

meeting was made by DB and seconded by DZ and all were in favor. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:23 p.m. 

  

Respectfully submitted 

Gloria Langon, Secretary 

Board of Fire Commissioners  

Bridgewater Fire District #2 


